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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Development calls on the Committee on Foreign Affairs, as the committee 
responsible, to incorporate the following suggestions into its motion for a resolution:

1. Stresses that developing countries are the most exposed to climate change, and that their 
human rights activists and environmental defenders are particularly subjected to threats, 
repression and judicial persecution for defending their land, heritage and environment 
from the consequences of the exploitation of natural resources;

2. Is deeply concerned about the increased criminalisation and persecution of 
environmental activists in developing countries by governments and multinational 
companies that are investing in the exploitation of natural, non-renewable resources, 
thus contributing to deforestation, loss of biodiversity and human rights violations, 
mostly affecting indigenous peoples;

3. Believes that in the next few years climate change will create more environmental 
migrants from developing countries, and that in order to better protect their human 
rights, environmental refugee status needs international recognition;

4. Deems that the introduction of binding EU legislation on business due diligence can 
help improve the defence of human rights and compliance with environmental standards 
in the fight against climate change in developing countries; calls on the Commission to 
continue working towards the approval of the UN binding treaty for transnational 
corporations on human rights;

5. Calls on the Commission to check carefully that the infrastructure and energy projects 
financed through the various development cooperation and external policy instruments, 
including through the European Investment Bank, do not jeopardise human rights, the 
Sustainable Development Goals, the objectives of the Paris agreement to combat 
climate change or the European Green Deal;

6. Invites the Commission to do more to protect human rights defenders, environmental 
activists and organisations engaged in the fight against climate change in developing 
countries.


